Our Lady of the Assumption
Religious Education Program
October 2021

Parish Council Report
The religious education program for the first month into the program is off to a good start.

Thank you, Ted & Collen, for helping again with temperature taking prior to the children
entering the building.

Thank you, Father Paul, for a very nice service for Catechetical Sunday which was held on
Saturday Sept. 18" at the 5:30pm mass.

| am happy to announce that one of the children in the program (Level 5) has been Baptized
and has also received First Holy Communion.

I am also in the process of teaching a young lady who approached Father Nicholas, looking to
complete her sacraments.

The First Fire Drill for the year was completed on Tuesday October 5. A thank you letter was
mailed to the Bloomingburg Fire Department, and | have confirmed with Mr. Arnold for the
second drill in the Spring.

The Safe Environment Program was also held on Tuesday October 5% and is completed.

All the perspective reports asked by Sister Kevin John & the Archdioceses have been completed
and turned in on time.

The Level 8 Confirmation Class will have their meeting on Tuesday October 26" with their
parents.

Confirmation Scheduled to be here at OLA has now been changed to OLMC in Middletown, per
Bishop Colacicco. The new Confirmation Date is Friday April29, 2022. The Level 8 Parents have
been notified of this change.

The Archdioceses has sent out to Religious Education Programs a new revised form for the
Parents to fill out for the Safe & Sound Protocol. The parents are to fill out one form for the
entire year stating that they will take their child’s temperature prior to coming to classes. Also,
they are to follow the guidelines if their child is sick to keep them home. | will be preparing a
cover letter for this form, but | will continue to implement the temperature taking at the car
prior to entering the building for the safety and welfare of all concerned.

Respectfully Submitted,

N



